ABORIGINAL COURT WORKER PROGRAM (1978)

Status:
Established and In Use

Jurisdiction:
Federal

Body Responsible:
Federal Government

Publications:
http://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/pi/pb-dgp/arr-ente/acp-apa.html
Development:
The Aboriginal Courtwork Program is an ongoing justice program that seeks to ensure that Aboriginal people charged with a criminal offence receive fair, equitable, and culturally sensitive treatment by the criminal justice system. All Aboriginal people in conflict with the law are eligible for Courtwork services regardless of their status, age or residency.

Description of Reform:
The Aboriginal Courtwork Program (ACW) works within the mainstream justice system to improve access to justice for Aboriginal people by providing direct services (information, advice and referrals) to all Aboriginal people (adult and youth) in conflict with the justice system. ACW is accessible to all Aboriginal people.

Federal financial support for the Aboriginal Court Worker Program is provided through contribution agreements with participating provincial governments. 

In the three territories, federal financial support is provided through the Access to Justice Service Agreements. These Agreements integrate federal support for criminal and civil legal aid, Aboriginal Court work, and Public Legal Education and Information.
In most jurisdictions, Aboriginal Courtwork services are delivered by Aboriginal service delivery agencies under contract to the provincial or territorial government. In Manitoba and the Northwest Territories, Court workers are employees of the provincial/territorial government. In Nunavut, Courtwork services are provided through Legal Services clinics.

Currently, Aboriginal Courtwork program operates in every province and territory with the exception of Prince Edward Island and New Brunswick  

